THE MILGRIMS

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Mission Address: Micronesia Home Address:

WWNTBM

P.O. Box 725 George Milgrim
Kings Mountain, NC 28086 114 Grimes Drive

Telephone (704) 730-1440 Madison Heights, VA 24572

December 2013

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

Matthew 2:10 When they saw the star, they rejoiced with exceeding great joy.

In Matthew 2:10 it wasn't the star that caused the shepherds to rejoice with exceeding great joy, but the long awaited answer to the coming of the Messiah, Jesus, the Saviour of the world!!!!

We pray that the Lord will richly bless each of you this Christmas Season!!

Concerning Patty's health, we would like to thank you for your many prayers during this time for her and our family. During this time we will be on Medical Furlough while Patty regains her health and continues her follow-up visits at UVA (University of Virginia Medical Center). She has made very good progress from the surgery and we are currently waiting for a course of treatment from her Rheumatologist. At the last appointment with the Rheumatologist he would not start her on any Rheumatoid Arthritis medication because he is afraid that what caused the infection in her neck might still be dormant in her body and putting her back on medication might trigger this event again by lowering her immune system. We do ask that you continue to pray that the doctors will have wisdom in prescribing the right treatment for Patty.

We praise the Lord for how He continues to bless the ministry at Good News Baptist Church on Pohnpei. The young man, Salomon David, that I have been working with and training is doing a great job. I thank the Lord that we are able to stay in contact on a weekly basis due to modern day technology of the internet. Salomon is currently studying for his Ordination that I hope to be able to set up sometime in January. He says the members are being faithful in attendance and they are seeing a lot of new visitors. We have been praying for a permanent meeting place for our children to have Sunday school and Children's Church. I'm happy to announce that Salomon informs me that they have completed building a thatch Sunday school house on our property for the children to meet in. We praise the Lord for this answer to prayer!!!

We want to thank each of you for your faithful prayers and sacrificial giving throughout the year. You have been such a great blessing to our family and the ministry in Micronesia.

Serving Christ in Micronesia, Bro. George, Patty and Priscilla